
From: Dawson, Cory <cdawson2@freepressmedia.com> 
Sent: Friday, June 10, 2016 9:57:59 AM 
To: Coriell, Scott 
Subject: Records request  

  
Dear Mr. Coriell, 
 
I hope you’re well. My name is Cory Dawson, I’m a new staff writer at the Free Press (you may have seen 
my byline in VTDigger.org, my previous workplace). My beat is Burlington and UVM, and I’d like to write 
about the Marijuana Impact Assessment (here’s a link to the assessment, which I’m sure you’ve seen) 
with regards to the opinions some UVM medical professors have of it.  
 
To that end, I’m looking for any correspondence in the public record between the Governor’s office and 
Dr. Kalev Freeman of the UVM College of Medicine related to the Marijuana Impact Assessment. The 
email I have for Dr. Freeman is kalev.freeman@uvm.edu, although he may use his other @uvm.edu 
address which is kfreema1@uvm.edu.  
 
Thanks in advance, and please let me know if you need to me to clarify or reframe this request in any 
way.  
 
Thanks again,  
Cory 

 
Cory Dawson 
Reporter 
Office 802-651-4826 
Cell 802-363-6696 
cdawson2@freepressmedia.com 
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